East Colfax Neighborhood Association (ECNA)

General Meeting  -  April 16, 2019
Counterpath  -  7935 E. 14th Avenue
Acknowledgement:  We acknowledge that we are on the traditional lands of the Ute, the Cheyenne, and the Arapahoe peoples..
Announcements
Be sure to vote by May 7th.  Ballots have been mailed and you should be receiving them.
Open Comments:

Tribute to Bonna Gayhart.  Bonna passed this morning at age 94.  Tim Roberts presented a video interview of Bonna, July 6, 2016, discussing the neighborhood airports during her time.  
Tony Pantelis.  First, Initiative 300 is well-intentioned, but the consequences could very well prove bad for neighborhoods, in his opinion.  Second, links for zoning and so forth contain language that some people find somewhat obfuscating.  He suggests education.  Third, there's a lot of coverage when there’s an “officer shooting,” but little or no coverage for “officers being shot at.”  This doesn’t seem right.

Presentations:
Denver Police Dept, District 2 Update:  Lt. Ernest Martinez and CRO Sharon Avendano.   

Ernie is a Denver native and has been wearing a badge for 36 years.  Due to revamped allocation of resources, there’s been a 50% decrease in violent crime over the past few years.  Regarding the “officers being shot at,” there was an incident recently at midnight, which was successfully contained and all three suspects were apprehended.  

Precinct 223 (this area):  Average number of calls for service have decreased by over 300 per year in the past several years.  This is partly due to acting proactively, including undercover, instead of just reacting.  Such actions include visits to, and sometimes closings of, motels and convenience stores in violation of solicitation on the premises.  Drugs and prostitution is greatly reduced, in large part to the participation of this neighborhood association, such as showing up at hearings.  The intent is to minimize crime, even though it cannot be entirely eliminated.


Sharon’s update:  Crime is down by 80%.  Burglaries are down, auto theft is about the same, but the largest decrease is theft of items from vehicles.  Leaving car doors unlocked can result in a theft in a matter of mere seconds.  Thieves target parking lots and also can see someone leaning down to hide something under the front seat. 
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Police (continued)

Do not leave garage door openers in your car, which can be stolen and used to access your house.   Also, auto break-ins can result in garage door openers and your address (off registration forms) which can be used to access one’s home.  Sharon's suggestion is to take photos on one’s cell phone of registration and insurance documents for presentation to patrol officers, if requested, and leave the paperwork at home.

Previously, Hondas and Accords were being targeted for auto theft, but currently trucks are being stolen in large numbers, for some unknown reason.     


Violent predators being released from corrections require notification of local residents.  Do not harass these individuals, since that is a crime in itself.  Comcast Channel 58 is scheduled to present information about this individual on April 19th at 8:00 p.m.  

Question about lack of traffic control at intersections – gunning turns in front of buses, double turns, impatient drivers, etc.  Response:  Certainly this is a concern, but a 20% increase in people moving into Denver in the past 5 years, combined with police officer attrition, has resulted in limited resources being stretched thin.  Use of technology such as photo radar are attempts to maximize resources.


Question about drivers ignoring school buses stopping which results in children being put in danger.  Could DPD work with Denver Public Schools to have cameras mounted on buses to catch violators?  Response:  Police will try to post officers at busy school bus stops when possible.  Camera technology has been installed in certain RTD buses, and this could definitey be explored for school buses.


Question about homeless people in jeopardy from gunfights, especially in allies.  Response:  This is an issue that is being addressed.


Question about someone’s truck being broken without breakage into even though it was locked.  Response:  Possibly the thief used a variable scanner as a key unlock substitute.
Jamie Giellis, candidate for Denver Mayor.  She has worked in a number of capacities, went to school to be a city manager, and has worked in other cities as well as internationally.  Our massive growth boom resulted from changes in development restraints.  Jamie is very focused on maintaining and improving quality of life in the city.  Housing is already slowing down, and the coming recession will have an impact.  

Intends to reign in growth and focus on “smart growth.”

Transit is her second priority.  Environmental design to protect pedestrians has been implemented in other cities.  

Third, parks, open space and water resources.

Fourth, homeless.  Let’s get people into housing.  Sustainable and affordable housing needs to be fast-tracked.  We need innovation.

Jamie believes in strong, healthy neighborhoods to build a strong, healthy city.  Check out:  JamieforDenver.com 
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Jamie Giellis (continued)

Question about community development.  Response:  We need to fix the zoning codes that aren’t working.  Also, Jamie wants to break the planning and permitting functions apart.  We have to stop the “one-off” zoning and have a comprehensive plan of where to develop and where not to.

Question about density and development services.  Response:  Opposes “Denver Right” until the zoning and re-zoning problems have been fixed.  City Council should not be determining where density goes (often approved without a big picture).  Need professional city planners to assist in targeting appropriate areas for further development.

Deputy District Attorney Phil Reinert.  We are feeling the effects of population increase even with crime decreasing.  


Question about asking job applicants about having been a felony record.  This will be discovered during a background check anyway, so why not let the person have a chance with an interview rather than a piece of paper eliminating the applicant unseen?  Response:  He doesn’t disagree, although there are people who are capable of obtaining people’s trust in person but certainly aren’t trustworthy, such as scam artists talking people out of thousands of dollars.


Question about the intent to charge households for trash collection in Denver.  Response:  He’s also heard about it, but it's not a matter for the District Attorney's office.


Question about recidivism of drug abusers, especially graduates of the drug programs.  Response:  State legislature will probably pass a law about possession of large amounts of drugs, especially with guns, versus small amounts of drugs in possession.  First rule of being an addict is to want to quit; arrests and imprisonments are not effective to help people quit.

Question about a City Attorney and a business licensing issue.  Response:  The City Attorney’s Office handles civil matters such as excise taxes and licensing.  This is different from what the District Attorney’s office does.

Final comment about the attorney's office youth program—see pamphlets on table.  They have other good programs as well—call their office at 720-913-9000 or visit their website at www.denverda.org.
Kit Traintor, State Refugee Coordinator with DHSS.  68.5 million people were forcibly displaced worldwide last year.  40 million remained within their home country.  25.4 million left their country.  3.1 million are seeking asylum.  Less than 1% actually got resettled last year.


Voluntary Repatriation is when people flee due to violence and/or war, but plan to go back home in the future.

Local Integration is refugee resettlement in bordering countries.


Third Country Resettlement is when refugees relocate to other countries, such as within the U.S., Canada, European nations, or elsewhere.
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Kit Traintor (continued)

UNHCR – The UN Refugee Agency, helps people get placed,  but there are 8 Federal government agencies, 6 different security databases, 5 separate background checks, 4 biometric security checks, 3 separate in-person interviews, 2 inter-agency security checks, etc.


Refugee:  A person who is forced to leave their country and cannot return because of a credible fear of persecution based on Race, Religion, Nationality, political activity, or membership in a certain social group.  This definition does not include people forced to flee their homes because of climate change (flooding and so forth).


Special Immigrant Visa (SIV) holders are individuals who worked for the U.S. in Afghanistan and other countries.


Due to current administration, only 22,000 refugee resettlements in U.S. last year.  More babies were born in refugee camps than the total who were resettled here.  This is a drop in the bucket of the 68.5 million displaced people.

Refugees are finding jobs in Colorado in an average of 51 days due to great programs and services in our state, such as Colorado Office of Economic Security.  Citizenship generally takes 5 years.  “Integration Score” shows good integration within 4 years, usually learning English.  Folks who have the hardest time integrating are single moms who don’t have time for education and employment due to child care demands.  


The important thing for neighbors to do to help is to “make friends” with refugees in the area.  Suggestions are to walk with them, help them with their English, and make them feel welcomed in the community.


Economic impact of refugees in Colorado:  Study following 2 cohorts, one from 2007 and one from 2014.  How they spend their income, etc.  They generated jobs, income, economic activity, etc.  $1 invested by State programs results in $1.23 returned to the economy.


Underemployment of refugees who have bachelor’s degree or above, but working at jobs that do not use their skills and training, is a big issue.  We all lose out on this, and we want to make sure nurses and engineers and others can get back into their fields.


Refugees actually show reduced crime in their areas, as opposed to the myth that crime increases in refugee settlements.


How to stay connected:

•  World Refugee Day on June 20.  Join partners at the Capital.

•  Request a Refugee Speaker:  https://  coloradorefugeespeakersbureau.wordpress.com

•  Volunteer:  www.corefugeeconnect.org 

Housing is supported by non-profits such as Mercy Housing.  There's not a lot of homelessness in refugee populations, except for mental health issues.
Victoria Grotewiel, Regal Bakery and Chess Café.  With husband, Reggie Grotewiel, they have applied for a liquor license for lunch and afternoon business, not evening or nighttime activity.

They have young children and do not wish to be out after dark.
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Regal Cafe (continued)

Victoria and her husband have worked with various non-profit and community groups in the past and plan to have early afternoon events, such as for school teachers.
The cafe will be posting a notice on Thursday.  If you’re interested in signing it, stop by the café or call. The petition has to show community support.

Hearing on May 18th.  Notice is to be posted one month prior to the hearing.  Signers need to be residents within a certain number of blocks—boundaries will be ascertained.

There was an informal vote with ECNA meeting attendees to see if association members generally agreed to support Regal Cafe's application.

Meeting Adjourned.
